# Minutes Street / Sanitation Committee Meeting Thursday, February 29, 2024

The special meeting of the Street / Sanitation Committee was held Thursday, February 29, 2024 at 4:30 P.M. The following were notified of the time, date, and place of the meeting: Chairwoman Carolyn Wilson, and Members of the Fire Committee, the City Staff, and the press. Present at the meeting were the following: Chairwoman Carolyn Wilson, Council Members: Mayo Phillips, Street / Sanitation (telephone), Kindra Brewton-Pompey (telephone), Director Tarus Gilchrist, and Clerk Felicia Sawyer-Norton.

- 1. Call Meeting To Order & Welcome: Chairwoman Carolyn Wilson called the meeting to order and welcomed all present.
- 2. Disclosure that local media has been informed of meeting pursuant to South Carolina Freedom of Information Act: Chairwoman Carolyn Wilson stated the local media had been contacted regarding the time, date, and place of the special meeting for Thursday, February 29, 2024.

### 3. New Business: Departmental Overview

Council Member Carolyn Wilson recognized Street / Sanitation Director Tarus Gilchrist. Gilchrist stated the department has already started cutting grass for the year. There is a beaver problem on Lake Street. Trash pickup is on schedule.

Council Member Mayo Phillips wished to discuss Director Gilchrist and his pay since he is over 4 departments now.

Transportation Funds will be used to pave Felton Street. There will be no speed bumps because the City would be responsible for vehicle damage.

The Vactor Truck is in and running daily. Employee's are stable to now.

Now is the time to order Christmas decorations. Mayor Pro Tem Wilson stated she would like to see decorations on Hwy. 76 at the entrance to Mullins.

There are no lights when you come into Mullins near Little Pee Dee Manor. Gilchrist stated he would get with Duke Energy to have lights placed there.

The City still maintains the cemetery.

Mayor Pro Tem Wilson stated the welcome sign near Gapway should be moved to the triangle in the middle of the road. Gilchrist stated he would try to get permission from DOT to use that location for the sign.

Council Member Kindra Brewton-Pompey made a motion to move the sign. Council Member Mayo Phillips seconded the motion.

# Page Two Minutes - Street / Sanitation Committee Meeting Thursday, February 29, 2024

Director Gilchrist stated a tanker truck destroyed around 20 crepe myrtle trees on Hwy 76. The trees will be replaced but relocated to the Green Space.

Director Gilchrist stated he has all the departments but the money hasn't changed.

Council Member Kindra Brewton-Pompey stated a raise is well needed.

## 4. Adjournment:

Council Member Mayo Phillips made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Kindra Brewton\_Pompey seconded the Motion.

	Carolyn Wilson
	Carolyn Wilson Mayor Pro Tem / Street Committee Chairwoman
ATTEST:	
Felicia Sawver-Norton, Clerk	<del></del>

### **Holly Jackson**

From: steve blackmule.net < steve@blackmule.net>
Sent: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 10:14 AM

To: Holly Jackson

Cc:summer blackmule.netSubject:RE: Happy Valentine's Day!

Hey Holly! I hope you are well! Thank you so much for your patience while we researched this for you. Please find below the pricing for your requested items. Of course if you have any questions at all please let me know!

8.5"x 5.5"Posard 16PT C2S 4/4

2,000 **\$298.80 Toal** 

9" X 6" Sticky Notes (closest size we have) 50 sheets per pad Full Color

500 Pads (Minimum) \$1,650.00

Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions at all.

Thank you as always!



From: Holly Jackson <hjackson@mullinssc.us>
Sent: Wednesday, February 14, 2024 3:33 PM
To: steve blackmule.net <steve@blackmule.net>
Cc: summer blackmule.net <summer@blackmule.net>

Subject: Happy Valentine's Day!

The ticket books are AWESOME!!! You guys rock!

#### Ok...how 'bout:

- 1. A postcard...picture and writing on one side and whatever the post office needs to deliver it to all residents on the other. We are probably talking 2000 at the most.
- 2. An 8.5" x 5.5" one sided paper made like a sticky note...something our garbage truck workers could slap on the trash cart after they emptied it. Again probably talking 2000 at the most.

Thanks for everything!

